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Subject: New 2020  F-350 Truck 

Agenda Date: January 30th 2020 

Attachments:  

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council received the update on the replacement of the F250 as approved 
with Resolution 19-487; 
AND FURTHER THAT Council refers this purchase to the 2020 budget. 
 
ANALYSIS 

 
Further to the approval given with Resolution 19-487 to order the appropriate replacement vehicle for the 
present F250 with a 2020 delivery date, Public Works reports as follows. 
 
With any truck purchase, a new BOSS Plow with a cost of $12,200 is added. 
 
Quotes were received for the following: 
¾ Ton Gas Truck Bill Mathews Motors $44,999 

Stockfish  $46,085 
Hopper  $48,688 
Wilson   $51,968 
Farquhar  $50,661 

 
¾ Ton Diesel  Mathews  $53,999 

Stockfish  $55,289 
Hopper  $53,333 
Wilson   $61,293 
Farquhar  $58,477 
  

1 Ton Gas  Mathews  $47,499 
Stockfish  $48,541 
Hopper  $48,416 
Wilson   $53,728 
Farquhar  $50,545 
  

1 Ton Diesel  Mathews  $56,699 
Stockfish  $57,745 
Hopper  $56,543 
Wilson   $63,293 
Farquhar  $58,661 
 

Other considerations that formed part of the selection is the lower operating cost we experience with a 
diesel engine through bulk fuel purchasing rather than paying the pump price.  Typically this saves 
between 20 to 25 cents per litre.   
 
Also, at times the present F250 experienced significant decreased fuel efficiency (44L/100km) which 
suggest that the truck is undersized in some of the jobs we require it to do. 
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Those two reasons made considering a 1 Ton diesel the better option.  This is further solidified as a better 
option when the ¾ Ton diesel price is compared to the 1 Ton diesel price.  In most cases, the difference 
in price is under $3,000. 
 
The last consideration was the makeup of our present fleet.  Predominately, our small trucks are Ford 
and as the Ford from Mathews was only $156 higher than the Hopper GM option, the decision is to 
purchase the 1 Ton diesel from Mathews at a cost of $68,899 plus applicable taxes which includes the 
truck and a new plow. 
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